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following information: service agreement number, date of issue, issuing dealer, 
name of agreement holder, whether the agreement is covered by contractual 
liability insurance or the unearned premium reserve account, description of motor 
vehicle, service agreement period and mileage, gross premium, commission to 
salespersons, commission to dealer, and net premium. Section § 634.136, Florida 
Statutes. 

a. Section § 463.6 duplicates recordkeeping provisions stated under Florida 
law. 

Florida's motor vehicle service agreement regulation also affords broad cancellation 
rights to consumers. Purchasers of motor vehicle service agreements can cancel the contract 
within 60 days after purchase and receive a refund of 100% of the gross premium paid, less any 
claims paid. Providers have discretion to assess a reasonable administrative fee not to exceed 
5% of the gross premium paid, though many providers will not assess a cancellation fee during 
this initial free look period. Additionally, purchasers can cancel after 60 days and receive a refund 
of not less than 90% of the unearned pro rata premium, less any claims paid.4 

Florida also requires that a complete sample of the terms and conditions of the motor 
vehicle service agreement be provided to the consumer prior to the time of sale.5 Thus, giving 
consumers the ability to review specific contract terms in order to make an informed decision on 
the purchase of a motor vehicle service agreement. 

Ill. CONCLUSION 

The FSAA appreciates the opportunity afforded by the Commission to comment on the 
Proposed Rule. The FSAA posits that the Proposed Rule should be quashed on the following 
grounds: 

• The Proposed Rule is a direct violation of the McCarran-Ferguson Act 
which affords states the exclusive right to regulate the business of 
insurance, and in Florida, motor vehicle service agreement companies are 
considered specialty insurance companies and therefore regulation of 
products offered by such companies at the federal level is preempted by 
state insurance law. 

4 Section 634.121, Florida Statutes. 
5 Section 634.282(17), Florida Statutes. 
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• The Proposed Rule is largely duplicative of existing statutory provisions 
governing motor vehicle service agreements, providers, and sales 
representatives so any att by the FTC is unwarranted. 

The Commission needs to thoroughly review existing state law and analyze the role that 
the McCarran-Ferguson Act would have in preempting agency action in this area. Motor vehicle 
service agreements are already highly regulated in Florida and consumers are afforded great 
protection. The FSAA respectfully recommend that the Proposed Rule be abandoned. 
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